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Interdepartmental Correspondence

TO:
Deans, Chairs, Directors and
DATE: April 16, 2003 


Administrative Professional Officers and


Other Senior Staff 
FROM:
Linda Dudley, Chair



Accident Review Committee
      

RE:
Important Information -  Automobile Use and University Drivers
___________________________________________________________________________________
A perfect safety record is the only responsible target for any organization that values its staff. However, last year, the University had to confront a driving safety record so bad, that our insurer at the time refused further coverage. Our ability to find another insurer was questionable so the University commissioned a study by Marsh Canada Limited, to assess the areas of risk that were present in our fleet safety practices that affected our insurability and if there were advantages of contracting out the entire vehicle pool.

The study found that contracting this service out would be an insupportable additional cost to the University of Alberta. In the meantime, we were able to find an insurer on the condition that we took immediate steps to institute a safety program adopting guidelines common to most any other industry.

Please help us protect our faculty staff and student drivers during this busy season of field study, by immediately sharing this memo with appropriate staff and providing the driver requirements attachment to all potential drivers of U of A vehicles (owned, leased or rented).

Formal training for drivers of 15 passenger vans for loading and safe operating practices is required.  In order to control costs we will develop internal trainers.  Immediate training for 15 passenger van driver trainers’ is available.  Marsh Canada Limited has been contracted to train some U of A employees to become trainers for their individual department staff and students, and/or the campus at large. This training, to take place April 22 to 25, is free of charge at this time, but limited to 10 participants who will become approved internal trainers. Priority will be given to large users of 15 passenger vans and on a first come first served basis if spaces remain. The course will include a defensive driving component. To register, email Ed Dux at ed.dux@ualberta.ca.

Driver training courses for of 15 passenger vans will begin the week of April 28, 2003 and will be conducted by the “new University Internal trainers”.  Please contact Ed Dux to register your staff and students who require this training.  Please allow enough lead-time for your course requirements to be met by those performing the training.
Additional departmental requirements:

1. Departmental liaison. Facilities Management is hiring a Fleet Safety Coordinator to be in place by mid May if possible. If you haven’t already done so, please assign someone in your area to work with the Fleet Safety Coordinator.  Please contact Linda Dudley linda.dudley@ualberta.ca to get an overview of the requirements for your department.
2. Arrangements for volunteers or collaborative as passengers.

a) Call Human Resources, Health Promotions and Work Life Services 492-8444 to see if your volunteers can be classified as unpaid employees. In most cases they will be able to. This allows WCB coverage for the volunteer in the event they are injured while in the field.

b) Have the volunteer complete the University Volunteer Form at http://www.uofaweb.ualberta.ca/financesub/nav01.cfm?nav01=16931. Completing this form and filing it with your department, allows the University to provide liability insurance coverage for the volunteers.

c) Have the volunteer sign a non-staff waiver available from Tammy Tang at tammy.tang@ualberta.ca.

d) For their protection, ensure your volunteers are made aware of and follow all appropriate field safety guidelines for the activities they will be involved in.

e) Attached is a sample letter that must be completed by organizations that require collaboratives to ride as passengers in U of A vehicles.  These letters are to be filed with Risk Management once they have been completed.  Risk Management must approve all requests for collaboratives to ride as passengers.

NB Next paragraph is outdated, volunteers and collaborators may now drive (June 05, 2003)

Note:  Currently our insurer, Royal Sunalliance, will not allow volunteers or collaboratives to drive U of A vehicles. This has forced some units to rent vehicles outside the University of Alberta fleet and incur the additional expense of collision and additional third-party liability coverage (must be a minimum of $1 million). As part of the insurer’s renewal process for June 1, 2003, we are strongly pushing for a change of this policy. We will advise immediately should we be successful in altering this requirement.  If we are successful, all volunteers and collaboratives must go through an approval process as well.  Details regarding the process will be provided. 

3. Responsibility for training costs

While full-time continuing employees hired before March 1, 2003 are grandfathered, all other faculty, staff and student drivers are required to complete a defensive driving course at a total cost of $36.58. While policy makes this a driver responsibility, you may wish to pay out of department funds. Please ensure you have a departmental policy that is applied consistently.

Training, medicals and testing for drivers of 15-passenger vans totals $155.64. Again, we ask that you develop a consistently applied departmental policy as to who pays this expense.

4. Responsibility for deductible charges in case of accident 

The University is now required to pay a maximum $2,500 deductible for all third party incidents/accidents (I/A) where the U of A driver is deemed at fault. Effective April 1, 2003, this deductible will be applied back the responsible department. The current U of A internal deductible for preventable I/A remain at $500.00.

For example:

For a preventable accident U of A vehicle only, a department will be charged $500.

For U of A vehicle and third party vehicle accident where the U of A at driver is at fault, the department will be charged the assessed deductible (up to $2,500.)

The only exception will be for departments that have a higher base internal deductible assessed against them for the number of incidents or accidents they have recorded.

Thank you for all your efforts in moving forward with these initiatives to ensure the safety of our drivers and passengers and those they encounter on the road. 

If you have any questions, please contact Risk Management – Linda Dudley 492-3000, ext 2274, linda.dudley@ualberta.ca; Tammy Tang 492-3000, ext 2269, tammy.tang@ualberta.ca; Steve Podkowka 492-3000, ext 2248, steve.Podkowka@ualberta.ca.

cc:  Phyllis Clark, Vice-President (Finance & Administration)


Nazim Merali, Chief Financial Officer & Associate Vice-President (Finance)


Don Hickey, Vice-President (Facilities & Operations)


Gary Kachanoski, Vice-President (Research)


Howard Welch, Executive Director, AAS:UA


Kathy Collins, Non-Academic Staff Association


Martin Coutts, Director, Financial Services


Len Sereda, Director, Facilities Management


Ron Ritter, Associate Director and Treasurer, Financial Services


Accident Review Committee:



Hugh Warren, Facilities Management



Bob Longworth, Renewable Resources



Alex Drummond, Renewable Resources



Barry McCashin, Biological Sciences



Ed Dux, Vehicle Pool



Jim Nielsen, Facilities Management



Al Belanger, Campus Security Services



Gordon Weir, Environmental Health & Safety



Phil Webb, Supply Management Services



Mack Poholko, Supply Management Services



Cynthia Caskey, Human Resources



Richard St. Amand, Royal Sunalliance
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